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theACTIVIST 

TVôs Harry Gration and Christine Talbot joined hundreds of runners at the 

GMB sponsored #RunForJo and family fun-day which was held at Oakwell 
Hall in Birstall in memory of Jo Cox.    Now in its second year, the #RunforJo 

is a celebration of Joôs life and everything that she stood for, and was on the 
weekend of what would have been her 44th Birthday. The run was a key event 

during the national celebration óThe Great Get Togetherô.   The dayôs events 
included a 2.5k fun-run, a 6.5k cross-country challenge, a mascot race, 

entertainment, and culminated in the England v Panama World Cup game 
which was shown on a giant screen to hundreds of ecstatic spectators.  Senior 

Organiser, Pete Davies, was spokesperson for GMB at the event and in his 
address told the crowds: ñThis is a fantastic event and one that GMB is 

happy to get behind.  Bringing communities together in such a 

positive and fun way can only help counter and provide balance for 
all the bad things that happen in the world.ò   

 
Regional Secretary, Neil Derrick, said: ñWhen we were approached and 

asked if GMB would be headline sponsor for the RunForJo,  I didnôt 
hesitate in saying yes.  Jo was a GMB member and a GMB sponsored MP, 

something that we at the GMB are very proud of.  Jo was a person with real 
compassion for others.  She was a true campaigner for equality and community 

cohesion.  That is why events like this are important.  There is no better way to 

unite our communities, to show our love and respect for one another and to build 
on Joôs legacy.ò    

 
Special thanks to ASDA Stores Branch, BASF Branch, GMB Organising Branch, Leeds Local 

Govt Branch, Ripon & Thirsk Branch, South Yorkshire & North Derbyshire Boilermakers 
Branch, Transport & Distribution Branch and Wilkos Branch for their support and sponsorship 

of the event.  
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    GMB News From Around The Region  

 JO COX REMEMBERED AS HUNDREDS COME  

 TOGETHER TO RUN IN HER MEMORY 

L to R: Pete Davies, Christine Talbot, GMBee,  
Harry Gration, Cath Pinder and Emily Warrillow  
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GMB SAYS HANDS OFF OUR NHS  
GMB officers joined staff, activists, trade unionists, 
community campaigners and the local Labour party to 

protest outside a board meeting of Mid Yorkshire Hospital 

NHS Trust against the proposals to set up a wholly owned 
subsidiary and transfer out estates and facilities staff.  The 

Chair of the Board spoke to the protestors and we were 
allowed to make our views known to the board and present 

petitions.  Wholly owned subsidiaries are being considered by 

a large number of NHS trusts in our region and we are 
campaigning and organising against them.   

 
Stacey Booth, GMB NHS Organiser said: ñOur members are 

proud to work for the NHS and don't want to be 
transferred out and see any of their hard won terms 

and conditions put at risk or undermined by the 

creation of a two tier workforce.  Over the coming 
weeks and months we expect there to be more demos 

like this one at Pinderfields Hospital.ò 
 

If you would like to be added to our distribution list so you 

can join us at future demos across the region please contact 
Stacey Booth on 0345 337 7777 email: stacey.booth@gmb.org.uk 

 

 

GMB SCORES ANOTHER LANDMARK 
WIN IN HERMES WORKERSô 
RIGHTS CASE  
GMB has scored a landmark legal victory against Hermes 

after an Employment Tribunal ruled their couriers are 
entitled to basic workersô rights.  The win is the latest 

GMB legal triumph against bogus self-employment 

following ground-breaking successes against Uber and 
Addison Lee.  The Leeds Employment Tribunal found that 

a group of Hermes couriers were workers and were 
entitled to receive the National Minimum Wage and 

holiday pay.  
 

In an important ruling, which will potentially affect 

thousands of Hermes couriers, the tribunal ruled a group 
of Hermes couriers were not independent contractors, as 

Hermes argued, but are in fact workers who are entitled 
to essential workersô rights.  These include the right to be 

paid the National Minimum Wage, receive paid holiday 

and reclaim unlawful deductions from their wages.  
The ruling affects the 65 couriers that have already 

brought claims, but is also likely to impact upon the wider 
network of 14,500 Hermes couriers who are engaged 

under the same contract as the couriers.  
 

There will now be a further hearing in the Employment 

Tribunal to calculate the holiday pay, National Minimum 
Wage and any unlawful deductions owed to the couriers.  

GMB has also announced legal action against three 
Amazon delivery companies on the charge of bogus self-

employment.   This is yet another ruling that shows the 

gig economy for what it is - old fashioned exploitation 
under a shiny new facade. Not only will this judgement 

directly affect more than 14,000 Hermes couriers across 
the country, itôs another nail in the coffin of the 

exploitative bogus self-employment model which is 
increasingly rife across the UK.  

 

 

GMBôs Katherine Mitchell, Neil Cole and Jake OôMalley 
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